
Proclamation 
56th ANNUAL PROFESSIONAL MUNICIPAL CLERKS WEEK 

May 4 - 10, 2025 
 
Whereas, The Office of the Professional Municipal Clerk stands as a 
cornerstone of local governance worldwide, embodying tradition and 
essential service, and 
 
Whereas, Professional Municipal Clerks, uphold principles of 
impartiality and equality in their dedication to serving all citizens, and 
 
Whereas, The Clerk’s role as a bridge between the community, local 
governing bodies, and other governmental agencies fosters transparency 
and effective governance, and 
 
Whereas, Professional Municipal Clerks, through ongoing education and 
engagement, continuously enhance their capacity to serve, staying 
abreast of evolving practices and standards, and 
 
Whereas, More specifically the Municipal Clerks of New Castle Colorado 
display an unwavering commitment to excellence and public service, 
and 
 
Whereas, The Municipal Clerks of New Castle Colorado have earned 
recognition for their outstanding commitment to serving our 
community, 
 
Now, Therefore, I, Art Riddile, Mayor of New Castle Colorado, do hereby 
proclaim the week of May 5 through 11, 2024, as Professional Municipal 
Clerks Week. Let us extend our profound gratitude to our Professional 
Municipal Clerks Mindy Andis, Remi Bordelon, and Michelle Huster, 
and to all Professional Municipal Clerks for their indispensable 
contributions and steadfast dedication to the communities they serve. 
 
Dated this 6th day of May, 2025 
 
Mayor: ___________________________ Attest: _____________________________ 
 

 


